
The Notts Mini League Track and Field meetings returned in 2021 after being cancelled in 2020. As 

part of the plans to reduce the dependency on John Cotton who has spent many years organising 

these events then Rushcliffe was responsible for organising the meetings and will be again in 2022.  

Due to the ongoing covid restrictions then only 2 meetings with reduced events were held, one at 

Bingham and one a Newark, instead of the usual 4. Rushcliffe was represented by 44 different 

athletes over the two meetings who put in some great performances setting various personal bests. 

The numbers were down on previous years, this was partly down to the fact that people had not got 

back into the swing of things after the lockdowns. We were especially low on numbers in the Under 

11 Age Group but this was mainly due to lack of recruitment that had occurred during the pandemic. 

Hopefully with a full year of recruitment and training the situation will improve this summer. 

 


